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Seattle Community Colleges Federation of Teachers


Union Matters!  2/8/08


Bi-weekly summary of faculty Union happenings


� HYPERLINK "http://wa.aft.org/sccft1789" ��http://wa.aft.org/sccft1789�


206-587-5478





What we’ve done lately…





Filled our Joint Task Forces with committed and dedicated faculty!





Testified in Olympia for FACE bills in House and Senate.





Mentor program is up and running – with raises for mentors coming soon!





Peer Observation Program is up on all three campuses !








Dude… where’s my FACE (bill) ?





We are trying to pass legislation that will increase the number of full time faculty positions, and increase part-time job security.  We have two bills working their way through the system – in the House of Representative, HB 2528; in the Senate, SB 6393.


�Currently, HB 2528 has moved out of the House Higher Education Committee and into the money, or Appropriations Committee.  It must make it out of Appropriations by February 12 to stay alive. 


�SB 6393 is stalled in the Senate Higher Education Committee.  The State Board for Community and Technical College (Presidents, it seems) does not like the job security language and seems to be working behind the scenes to stop the bill.  





Senators Jean Berkey (360-786-7674) and Jerome Delvin (360- 786-7614) voted to oppose the bill.  We have been contacting them (via home phone and email) about this.  


�Three FACE activists, Dave Conners, Brian Holt, and Mike Hickey are part of our FACE FORCE – working in the colleges and in Olympia. 


�We need your help!  The first step is to contact representatives and senators where the bill is – so Appropriations in the House, Higher Ed in the Senate.  You can find links to their names at � HYPERLINK "http://www.leg.wa.gov" �www.leg.wa.gov�.  


�It looks like there is some money in the budget for the full time positions.  We want policy language as well so we can include job security language and it can be ongoing, not end at the end of the year.  	











 








Good of the Order…


SCCFT Eboard meets the first and third Tuesdays of the month at the Siegal Center from 3:00-5:00 PM


























Quotes of the week :





We are concerned about the ‘job security’ language in the bill.  Our college presidents want flexibility.  ---- State Board for Community, Technical Colleges representative on FACE.





“What they call ‘flexibility’, we know of as inefficiency and exploitation.“�	                           --- Brian Holt, SCCFT PT Representative





	 











Reserve your seat on the bus today!  


Meet your legislators!


Support our continuing quest for better salaries and working conditions!


Email � HYPERLINK "mailto:sccft@sccd.ctc.edu" �sccft@sccd.ctc.edu� or call 206-587-5478 to reserve your seat!





























